[image: image1.png]-1




All Saints' Episcopal Church


282 Bound Line Road P.O. Box 6015




Wolcott, Connecticut 06716

Church Office Telephone: 203-879-2800

e-mail:  allsaintswolcott@att.net
    http://www.allsaintswolcott.org

Priestly Perusings
The Holy Spirit is in charge of forming the spiritual life of every Christian, beginning at Baptism. Unlike the usual grade-based education process which takes place in schools, such formation (or shaping or molding) of the faith of a person is not something from which we ever “graduate,” but a process which begins at Baptism and continues beyond the grave, where (as one prayer in the Burial Office puts it) we continue to grow from strength to strength in the service of the Lord. We are on the cusp of another new season of the year; while the civil calendar begins in January and the Church Year calendar begins on the first Sunday of Advent, we all know, deep in our hearts, that the only calendar that really affects our lives is the school calendar! Just about every person under the sun is affected by the beginning of the school year. If you are not a student or a teacher, you are certainly aware of the change in traffic patterns brought about by the addition of school buses to the roads! As this school year begins, I invite your prayers for the safety, wisdom, dedication and perseverance of those who teach and those who learn. Not least in your prayers might be the formation of spiritual health and growth for all of us, rooted in the discipline and practice of common prayer. Most all of our various ministries at All Saints’ - many of which have been in hiatus over the summer - will be resuming. The Women’s Group and the Men’s Card Night return. Bible and book studies for adults will be offered. I look forward this year to seeing whole families serving together as ushers, to seeing more of our youth involved in some of our liturgical ministries in addition to service as acolytes – perhaps as lectors (readers), ushers, etc. It would be superb to have a youth representative to the Vestry and a Youth Delegate to Diocesan Convention (in which capacity Regan Richard served last year); those persons would have seat and voice, and, even though unable to vote, would learn a great deal about the way the business of the Church works.  New Choir members are always welcome; if you feel called to that ministry, please speak to Roberta Stocksdale, our Organist/Choirmaster. There is always a need for new teachers and aides in the Church School; if you feel called to that very important ministry, please speak to Lead Teacher Rhonda Mazur or Lead Toddler Teacher Donna Lydem. Making use of the gifts you have received to glorify God and build up the kingdom in our corner of the world is a Christian privilege, as well as a responsibility, and good stewardship of God’s blessings. Let us begin this fall with hearts renewed and voices raised in praise of the God from whom all blessings flow!   
Faithfully,

Susan+ 
THE ECUMENICAL BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS will take place at 1 PM on Sunday, Oct. 4 (the Feast of St. Francis of Assisi) on the Wolcott Green. Rain date is October 11, same time.
CONFIRMATION AND RECEPTION will be be offered on ALL SAINTS’ DAY (NOV. 1) at the usual 9:30 service time, and be followed by a festive reception in Andrews Hall. THAT DAY IS ALSO THE 55TH ANNIVERSARY OF ALL SAINTS’ PARISH. All Saints’ Day is also a particularly auspicious time for the Sacrament of Holy Baptism. If you or yours is desirous of being Baptized, Confirmed or Received or of making a public Affirmation of Faith this All Saints’ Day (November 1), please speak to Mother Davidson immediately. The Rt. Rev. Gordon Scruton, retired Bishop of Western Massachusetts, will be with us on Nov. 1 to Preside on behalf of Bishop Laura Ahrens, who was scheduled to make her Visitation, but must instead attend the Installation of Presiding Bishop-elect Michael Curry at Washington National Cathedral. While our Diocese compensates Bishop Scruton for this Visit, we invite you to consider making a donation that day to the Bishops’ Discretionary Fund of the Episcopal Church in CT which serves clergy and parishes in need throughout ECCT. (Checks for that purpose should be written to All Saints’ and marked Bishops’ Discretionary Fund. We will then write one check from All Saints’ to ECCT.)
DAVIDSON’S HANDY-DANDY GUIDE TO THE CHURCH AND ITS FURNISHINGS will be offered after church on Sunday, Sept. 20th. This is a part of the preparation for Youth and Adult Confirmation/Reception, but it is also open to everybody who wants to learn the terminology for all parts of the building and its appointments. Do you know what a sanctuary lamp is? Or a corporal (not the military kind)? 
BECOMING A MEMBER OF ALL SAINTS’ is really very simple. If you have been Baptized with water in the name of the Trinity in any Christian tradition, all you have to do is register your Baptism with us – this makes you a member of All Saints’ Parish, but Baptism makes one a Christian; it does not make you an Episcopalian! If you are already a Confirmed Episcopalian, please just ask Mother Davidson to request your Letter of Transfer from your former parish. In order to become an Episcopalian, you must be Confirmed (for those who have been raised in most Protestant traditions, as well as other Episcopal churches) or Received (for those who have been raised in the Roman Catholic or Eastern Orthodox Churches) by a bishop in the Episcopal Church. Preparation for Confirmation/Reception of adults is offered through Inquirers’ Classes (one will be held in October at the convenience of those who sign up). For more information on all of these, and to apply for Baptism of adults or children, please speak to Mother Davidson. The Prayer Book suggests five occasions on which Baptism is particularly appropriate, and one of those is All Saints’ Day.
THE BAPTISM OF ASHTON JOSEPH PERRAS will take place on Sunday, September 27. Your prayers are asked for Ashton, and for his parents and Godparents as they prepare for him to receive the Sacrament of Holy Baptism.       
COMMISSIONING OF CHURCH SCHOOL TEACHERS and CHOIR will take place on Sunday, September 13, as they begin their ministries for the program year. 

A HUGE THANK YOU!!! to Junior Warden Gary Byram, for overseeing the restoration of the parish office and conference room following the damage from last winter’s ice dams. Restoration of the ceiling in the Youth Room/classroom of Andrews Hall is still in progress. Thanks, too, to all who helped in this project.
. 
MEN’S CARD SOCIAL
The next Men's Card Social is planned for Thursday, September 17, at La Fortuna Restaurant, starting at 6:30.   Fee is $16, which covers a nice meal and prizes. This is an informal evening of fellowship, playing set-back cards, and is usually held once a month, except for summer and holidays. Anyone interested in more information can see or contact Peter Marcisz (203) 879-9883.

ACOLYTE TRAINING FOR NEW CRUCIFER/SERVERS AND TORCH-BEARERS will take place on Sunday, Oct. 11 after church and will be followed by make-your-own ice cream sundaes. Sign up on the bulletin board if you are interested in joining this ministry!
Choir   

If you are considering joining the choir we’d love to have you!  It does require commitment and perseverance.  It does not require that you read music.

The choir rehearses every Sunday morning from 8:30 – 9:15 from the Sunday after Labor Day until the last Sunday in June.  We lead the hymnody and service music, and sing an anthem at the Offertory.  Once a month we meet in the evening for a pizza supper and a rehearsal of the coming month’s anthems.

Please consider joining the choir!  It is fun, and the members are warm, funny, and caring; not to mention quite talented.  We welcome all!

Church School Update

Church School will begin next Sunday, September 13th at 9:30 A.M. Following the service there will be a parish ice-cream social. Youth confirmation candidates please contact Susan or Rhonda Mazur with your decision as to your role during Sunday services. 
We are in dire need of one to two full time teachers to help with our church school this year. Please consider helping out this year. No experience necessary! Contact Rhonda Mazur. Thanks!

Email rhondamazur@snet.net or call 860-583-8584

Stewardship Corner
 "All things come of Thee, O Lord, and of thine own have we given Thee." That is a wonderful refrain, to intentionally give all of life back to God, to give it up like we do the gifts at the altar. Not to give it away, but to give it up, that it all be consecrated and that, in so doing, we be liberated.

-Br. Curtis Almquist
So far this year Youth Group has been busy working on some of the five goals of Youth Group which are Ministry, Service, Worship, Explorations, and Fellowship.
In February, we had a meeting with a Lenten theme and did an exercise carrying a stone and discussed Anger and Forgiveness. 
In April, we helped the Wolcott Food Pantry “Fill the Gazebo” with food and monetary donations. 
In May, we held a raffle at church and collected donations for the Walk for Hunger for the Connecticut Food Bank.
Also in May, we volunteered with our GIV2 friends from other youth groups and helped to paint a room at the Boys and Girls Club of Greater Waterbury.
We are looking forward to some Fellowship time in June at the Storrs Adventure Park.
Youth Group is open to any 6th through 12th grader who is interested in our mission of ministering to each other and to other members of the congregation of All Saints’, performing service to our community, worshiping together in prayer, exploring topics and issues affecting young people’s lives today, and coming together in fellowship to just have fun!   Please contact Michelle Byram for more information.  860-655-3710
Marilyn Altmeyer Scholarship Recipients
This year there were several applicants for our scholarship.  All met the academic qualifications and the volunteer requirements however only two were able to show that they had a relationship with God and a church.   Melissa Michaud and Jennie Leonard were selected. Melissa is attending University of Connecticut studying Fine Arts.

  Jennie has an interesting story about her young life. She was born in the Guang-Dong Province of China the second child of her biological parents.  As the country has a one baby limit she was left at a designated ‘safe place’ where babies are left before they can be placed in an orphanage. At 18 months of age she was adopted by Roberta Leonard.  Jennie was a group of seven little girls called ‘China 52’’.  She went back to China to visit when she was 12 years old. Once a year since then she has had a reunion of sorts with the six other girls in New Hampshire at the summer home of one of the families. Ms. Leonard reports that all seven girls have grown up to be smart, caring young women with all them attending college. Jennie is attending the University of Hartford to study ophthalmology.

Congratulations to both!

All Saints Womens Group
All Saints Womens group has decided to meet about 4 times per year, with meeting after the Sunday service being the best choice for most. At the last meeting several things were discussed including choosing the Prudence Crandall Center (shelter for battered and abused women) as a place to make donations as needed, contributing year –round to an Indian reservation, having a tag sale as a fundraiser, having a Fall retreat once again at Camp Washington, go on a tour of the Glebe House. The group does need a fundraiser and the All Saints Tag Sales are usually a success. There has not been one recently because of what to do with the left over items after the sale. Limited ability to donate the items to other groups/agencies has been frustrating…so the group is looking for suggestions! A tentative date of 10/24 was discussed for the retreat—please look for more information the next couple weeks.  All women of All Saints are welcome to come to the meetings!
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